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Statement of Commissioner James K. Tarpey

During all times mentioned in this affidavit I was an attorney with Holland & Hart.

On July 5, 2007 Tri-State Generation & Transmission Association, Inc. (Tri-State) filed an application with the PUC seeking PUC review of certain conditions imposed by the Board of County Commissioners of Adams County and by the City Council of Commerce City on Phase II of Tri-State’s United Power System Improvement Project. The PUC assigned Docket No. 07A-265E to the filing. 

Shortly thereafter I was contacted with respect to this docket by Timothy J. Flanagan, counsel for certain landowners who had participated in the proceedings before Adams County and Commerce City. Mr. Flanagan contacted me to ask whether Holland & Hart would be interested in representing the landowners in the proceedings before the PUC. We discussed the general nature of the proceedings before Adams County and Commerce City, including the issues that had been raised and the determinations that had been reached. We also discussed the general nature of the proceedings that would be held by the PUC and possible issues that might be applicable. These discussions took place during several phone conversations, were very general and did not rely upon any independent investigation by me of the underlying facts or legal precedents. 

After several discussions within the law firm, it was decided that Holland & Hart would not participate in the PUC proceeding. By the time I advised Mr. Flanagan of this decision, the deadline for filing a petition to intervene was very close. As a result, I drafted a “form” intervention for Mr. Flanagan.     

Mr. Flanagan and I, as well as Mr. Reif (who is General Counsel for Tri-State), were law partners together for a number of years prior to the mid-1990s.

The above circumstances will not influence my ability to be impartial or to act without bias in the pending PUC proceeding

